
 

 

St. Mary’s 

204 Grimshaw St., Greensborough, 3088 

Parish: 9435 1543 

Presbytery: 9432 2515  

Email: Greensborough@cam.org.au 

Website: www.pol.org.au/greensborough 

Secretaries: Frances Olofsson & Sharon Prosser 

Communications Officer: Denise Chang-Faux  

Mass Times 

Monday: Liturgy of the word 9.15am 

Tuesday to Friday: Mass 9.15am 

Saturday: Mass 8.30am & Vigil Mass 6.30pm 

Sunday: Mass 8.00am, 10.00am & 5.00pm 

Reconciliation Times 

Saturday: 9.00am & 5.45pm  

Baptisms 

2nd & 3rd Sunday 11.30 am.     Please see Fr. 
Steven or Fr. Dong to make the necessary arrange-
ments after any Mass on Sunday or Saturday even-

ing.    

Parish School Principal 

Mrs. Helen Anderson Ph: 9433 4000 or Email 

principal@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au 

Sacred Heart 

25 Gipson Street, 

Diamond Creek 3089 

Parish: 9438 1159 

Email: DiamondCreek@cam.org.au  

Website: www.pol.org.au/diamondcreek 

Secretary: Pat Guatta 

Mass Times 

Monday: Communion Service 9.15am 

Wednesday & Friday: Mass 9.15am 

1st Saturday of the month: Vigil Mass at St. 

Peters Hurstbridge 7.15pm 

Sunday: Mass 9.00am 

Reconciliation Times 

Friday:  9.45am to 10.15am 

Parish School Principal 

Mr. Jim O’Sullivan Ph: 9438 1590 or Email 

principal@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 

St. Thomas the Apostle 

251 Diamond Creek Road, 

Greensborough Nth 3088 

Parish: 9434 7373  

Email: greensboroughnorth@cam.org.au  

Website: www.pol.org.au/greensboroughnorth 

Secretaries: Mary Gargan & Lisa Leahy  

Mass Times 

Tuesday & Thursday: Mass 9.15am 

Saturday: Vigil Mass 6.00pm 

Sunday: Mass 10.30am 

Reconciliation Times 

Saturday: 9.30am to 10.30am 

Parish School Principal 

Mr. David Delaney  Ph: 9434 4565 or Email 

Principal@stgreensboroughnth.catholic.edu.au 

Sunday 8th April, 2018 

Parish Priest: Fr. Steven Rigo  Assistant Priests: Fr. Dong Tran & Fr. Tao Pham 

The Partnered Parishes of: 

Our Partner Parishes respectfully acknowledge the Wurundjeri people who are the traditional custodians of  

this land and we pay respect to the Elders past and present. 

Those who have not seen. 
 

Jesus says to Thomas, ‘You believe because you can see me. 
Happy are those who have not seen and yet believe.’ That’s us! 

Jesus’ words in the gospel are meant for people like us living today. 
We are not in the position of Thomas and the other disciples who 

were able to see the risen Lord face to face and so convince them-
selves of his rising. The gospel recognises that to believe in the 

resurrection without that physical, personal encounter with Jesus is 
to be celebrated even more. Happy are we—Blessed are we—who 

have not seen and yet still believe. 
                     © Creative Ministry Resources Pty Ltd 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Communion to the Sick:   
Any parishioner who cannot attend Mass due to illness and would like to receive Communion is asked to contact the parish office. 

Sacred Heart, St. Mary’s & St. Thomas the Apostle are all members of the Diamond Valley Deanery. www.diamondvalleydeanery.org.au; Catholic Archdiocese of Melbourne:  www.cam.org.au 

Pastoral Associate: Jacinta Bright  Pastoral Workers: Sr. Margaret Sapsford and Christina O’ Connor 



 

 

The Resurrection of Jesus: John Dominic Crossan and N. T. Wright in Dialogue 232.97 CRO  
Two of today’s most important and popular New Testament scholars air their very different understandings of 
the historical reality and theological meaning of Jesus’ resurrection.   Borrow from our library. Library  cata-
logue available online at cloud.collectorz.com/247780 

St Mary’s Parish News Continued: 

 
 

PARKING FOR ALL MASS TIMES While there are several disabled parking positions, there are some members of our community who 
have special needs on a temporary or permanent basis and do not qualify for a disabled permit. With this in mind we are asking that at 
Mass times, the 12 parking spaces closest to the Church be left free for them to use. We thank you for your anticipated co-operation. 
 

FRIDAY MORNING PRAYER –8am until 9am-parish house using Ignatian style prayer, contact Jacinta Bright - parish office on 9435 1543. 
 

WELCOME  Parishioners are invited and always welcome to come in and make a cuppa and have a biscuit in the gathering space kitchen. 
We ask that you please clean up after use. Thank you and welcome. 
 

WILLIAM STREET PEDESTRIAN GATE - will be locked other than between 8.00– 9.15am and 3.30- 4.30pm. If you wish to enter the 
property during these times it is locked, please use code 2100. Please re-lock after you have entered. 
 

Exposition of Blessed Sacrament first and third Friday of every month, from 10.00am to 9.00pm or starting at  11.00am when there is no 
Mass - every 2nd, 4th and 5th Friday 8.00-9.00am. 
 

ARE YOU LOOKING FOR TIME OUT from a busy lifestyle? Join silent adoration before the Blessed Sacrament at the Irish Martyr’s 
Chapel Loyola College Wednesdays 5.30-6.30pm. All welcome-queries Brian Rooney 0413 885 168 
 

ST MARY’S PRIMARY SCHOOL .. 26 April-Tours 9.30am and 12.00pm.  8 May- Information Night 7.00pm. 18 May- Applications close 
 
 

Community News 
 
 

MILL PARK: MONTHLY HEALING MASS—Sat14 April, 6.30–9.30pm. St Francis of Assisi Church, 290 Childs Road, Mill Park. Mass, 
presented by the Vincentian Retreat Centre, will be accompanied by healing prayers and will also include the Rosary, praise and worship, 
and adoration of the Blessed Sacrament. It takes place on the second Saturday of each month throughout 2018. Details: Ramesh and Ber-
nie on 0433 549 167 or vincentianretreatmelbourne@gmail.com. Web: www.vrcm.org.au 
 

THE PALLOTINE CAMINO is a 3 day, 65km walk from St Christopher’s Parish Syndal to Pallotti College in Millgrove. This year it is from 
Saturday April 21st to Monday April 23rd. It includes daily Mass, times of silence and fellowship with other walkers. See noticeboard. 
 

MASS FOR EXPECTANT MOTHERS The Life, Marriage & Family Office warmly invite all expectant mothers and their families to the Mass 
for Expectant Mothers. The Mass will be celebrated by Archbishop Denis Hart at St Patrick's Cathedral on Sunday 27 May at 11.00am. 
Registrations can be made online at: www.cam.org.au/lifemarriagefamily or alternatively by contacting: 9287 5587 or emailing 
lmf@cam.org.au. Registration closes Friday 18 May. Expectant mothers who register will receive a small token of recognition. See notice. 
 

FOOTSTEPS OF ST. PAUL - PILGRIMAGE TO GREECE. Fr. Peter De Souza, would like to invite you for a 14-day pilgrimage that he is 
leading. The group departs on 28th of May, 2018, featuring Athens, Corinth, Ephesus, Patmos, Crete, Santorini, Thessaloniki, Philippi, Me-
teora for an all-inclusive price of $5690. Avail a Closing Weekend exclusive offer of $4,990 if you call now. HURRY... OFFER Val id only till 
11th April 18 ONLY! This fare includes a 3 Night Cruise with all meals + Return Airfares + Local Transfers + Stay in 4 Star Hotels + All 
Breakfasts & Dinners. For inquiries & bookings call 0385 622 246 or email pilgrimage@magiholidays.com.au 

 
 
 

Pope Francis  @Pontifex 5 April 2018  
Let us go forward with the joy of Jesus' Resurrection, knowing He is always by our side! 

 
 

Bookings for Hall , James Kierce Centre, Parish Club Rooms— via Parish Office: greensbor-
ough.bookings@cam.org.au/9435 1543.   
Parish Office Hours:  Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri, 10am –4pm. If office unattended, please leave a message via 
phone – 9435 1543 or on a note at the office window or email at greensborough@cam.org.au, and we will 
contact you as soon as we can. 

mailto:vincentianretreatmelbourne@gmail.com
http://www.vrcm.org.au
http://www.cam.org.au/lifemarriagefamily
mailto:lmf@cam.org.au
mailto:pilgrimage@magiholidays.com.au


 

 

Personal information is collected, stored, used and disclosed by all Partner Parishes in conformity with Commonwealth & Victorian Legislation of 2001. 

What’s Happening in St Mary’s Parish?  

SOCIAL JUSTICE GROUP will meet on Monday the 9th April at 7.30pm in the Parish House.  We acknowledge the 50th Anniversary of 
the death of Martin Luther King and pray that his work of Justice for All will continue, especially for those who suffer discrimination because 
of their colour. 
 

PARISH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING - Monday 16th April, 7.30pm in the James Kierce Centre. Please keep the date free and be part 
of this very informative session. This year we have invited our Parish Groups, via a letter to group leaders, to send through a report  sharing 
with the Parish what their groups have been doing. We look forward to welcoming you all. REMINDER— please have your AGM reports 
submitted to the Parish Office by Monday 9th of April.  
 

LADIES AUXILIARY—next meeting will be on Wednesday 18th April at 10.15am in the Parish House. New Members are most welcome. 
Enquiries: Maureen—9435 5906; Lucy 9435 6990. 
 

FORMATION EVENING for MINISTERS of the WORD and EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS of COMMUNION for our partnered parishes, 
Sacred Heart, St Thomas’ and St Mary’s to be held at St Mary’s Church Greensborough, Wed 18 April, 7.30pm (please note change 
of venue.). If interested in proclaiming the Word of God or assisting with distribution of Communion (or both) we would love you to come 
along to the Formation Session which includes theological and historical background to both ministries and opportunity for practical input 
and feedback. Please contact Frances/Sharon-St Mary’s Parish - 9435 1543 so we have an idea of numbers . Current Ministers who have 
not attended a formation session in recent years are also invited to attend to fulfil the Archdiocesan requirement of ongoing formation.  
 

CATHOLIC GRANDPARENTS GROUP will meet on the 2nd Tuesday of the month at 10:00 in the Parish House, St Mary’s Greensbor-
ough. Anyone wanting to pray for our children and youth are warmly invited to come along to pray and support one another, non-
grandparents also welcome. For information call Maria or John 9467 5173. 
 

MATURE AGE GROUP Please come and join us, on the 11th April 2018, for a game of Bingo in the Administration Building (School 
Staffroom) - PLEASE NOTE NEW VENUE for this function. Meeting starting at 11.30am to 12.30pm with Bingo starting at 1.00pm. 
We will also be collecting for our next outing to Woop Woop on the 9th May 2018, with 2 course lunch at Cumberland Hotel. $47 Members, 
Non Members $54 Bus will be  leaving William Street entrance at 9.15am returning home 4.30pm. Please contact  Geraldine 0438148896, 
Angela 9444 6298 Kay 9435 5736. 
 

MELBOURNE CATHOLIC MAGAZINE now available in the Piety Shop. This month includes stories on Welcoming Refugees, The 2018 
Year of Youth and monthly film and book reviews. At only $4, it’s well worth the read. 
 

THE COMBINED CATHOLIC PARISHES RAFFLE is on sale again this year.   1st, 2nd and 3rd Prizes are 3 all new Suzuki Balenos, and 4th 
to 14th Prizes are Coles Myer Gift Cards.  Cost still only $2 per ticket.  All proceeds go to our Parish Community. Tickets selling now. 

 
A SINCERE CONGRATULATIONS TO KEVIN McMAHON on his appointment as  
Victorian State President of the St Vincent de Paul Society.  

 

Kevin McMahon—Victorian State President Commissioning Mass 
You and your family are cordially invited to attend the Commissioning Mass of our new Victorian State President  on  
Sunday 29 April 2018, 2.00 p.m. at  St. Thomas the Apostle Parish Church 251 Diamond Creek Rd, Greensborough 
North. Principal Celebrant: Rev Fr. Steven Rigo. Concelebrants: Rev Fr. Tony Kerin, Rev Fr. Tao Pham,  Rev Fr. Dong 
Tran. Refreshments will be served after Mass. RSVP by Friday 20 April 2018 Email: tracey.thomas@svdp-vic.org.au 
 

ANOINTING MASS. All are invited to attend our Parish Anointing Mass on Thursday 3 May at 11am followed by a light 
lunch in the Gathering Space.   If you intend staying for the luncheon, could you please complete and return an RSVP slip available on the 
small table at the back of the Church. We request that those on the Communion to the Sick round, whether in home or care facilities would 
please extend the invitation when next visiting. 
 

ALPHA TEAM TRAINING WORKSHOP—Saturday 12 May, 9am–4pm. St Mary’s Catholic Parish, 204 Grimshaw Street, Greensbor-
ough. Would you like to learn how to run Alpha in your parish? Alpha is an easy-to-use tool for evangelisation which has been used by 
thousands of Catholic parishes around the world. Alpha presents the core of the Christian faith, the Kerygma, in a welcoming and friendly 
way which appeals to millennials, and seeks to address their questions and concerns. This training workshop will look at where Alpha fits in 
the faith formation process in a parish and how Alpha can become an integral part of a parish pastoral plan to evangelise and grow mis-
sionary disciples. Details and bookings: Lorraine McCarthy on 0402 217 123 or lorraine.mccarthy@alpha.org.au 
 

ATTENTION CREDIT CARD CONTRIBUTORS  PLEASE  contact the parish office on 9435 1543 or email to greensborough@cam.org.au 
if there has been a change to your credit card details, e.g. expiry date, new card.  Your contribution cannot be processed without up to date 
information.   Thank you for your assistance.. 

New to the Parish?  We would love to meet you and make you feel at home.  
Please complete a Welcome Card located on the table in the Gathering Space.   

“To be a vibrant Christian community engaging with the world” Vision Statement 

mailto:tracey.thomas@svdp-vic.org.au
mailto:lorraine.mccarthy@alpha.org.au


 

 
Mass Times 6.30pm 8.00am 10.00am 5.00pm 

Data Projection Volunteer P. Goulding J. Corcoran T. D’souza 

Reader L. Kempen T. Tunny M. Malicse T. Roxas 

Prayer Leader R. Joseph J. O’Connell J/L Hartigan T. Roxas 

Special Minister Group A—5 Volunteers Group D—7 Volunteers Group G—4 Volunteers Group J—5 Volunteers 

ROSTERS: Readers/Special Ministers/Data Projection 14/15 April, 2018 

Counters  Morning:  
Altar Society  T. Spencer   Baptisms G. Schokman – 8/4/18 
Sacrificial Giving: $4450.00  Thank you to contributors to the Parish Support Program

Please note that the scripture is that of the Jerusalem Bible translation, whereas here at  St. Mary’s we read from the New Revised Standard Version lectionary which 
uses inclusive language.   So what you hear may be slightly different from what you may read. 


